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"Truth is the most powerful propaganda." - J.F.C. Fuller 

Polish workers throw boiling oil on 
Jews at Auschwitz - No. only kid­
ding. it was just cold water. but 
it would not surprise us to see 
this picture with such a caption in 
the next Jewish Holocaust opus. 

Catholic Backlash Stuns Jews 

In the 1970's the Jews began to 
pressure the Catholic Church for a 
"new relationship." The Catholics 
entered into the negotiations out 
of weakness. Recognition of the 
enormous political. media. and 
economic power of the Jews in Amer­
ica (which is the real monetary 
base of the Church) and the col­
lapse of Vatican finances forced 
the Pope's hand. The Vatican Bank 
(Banco Ambrosiano) had been syste­
matically plundered by the Masonic 
circle P2 and its Mafia allies in 
Chicago. For the first time the 
Catholic Church found itself opera­
ting at a deficit. It was forced to 
borrow money from international 
(i.e. Jewish) banking houses and 
sti 11 does so. 

Through usury the Jews had been 
able to control princes and govern­
ments for centuries but the Church 
had al ways been immune. Now the 
Jews had the Church where it wanted 
it. and they wrung from the Pope 
concession after concession. 

The Church announced that the 
Jews were not responsible for the 
death of Christ, it described our 
religious heritage with the oxymor­
on "Judea-Christian", it admitted 
that it could have done more in 
World War II to protest the mythi­
cal Holocaust, and most astounding­
ly the Pope said in 1980 that God's 
covenant with the Jews had not been 
broken and that they were still the 
Chosen People of God! 

The Talmud (the highest authori­
ty in Judaism) describes Jesus 

Christ as the bastard son of a 
whore (Mary) and a charlatan. How 
this and Christ's many condemna­
tions of the Jews can be reconciled 
into a "Judea-Christian" heritage 
was bewildering for those Catholics 
knowledgable about Judaism. More­
over, claiming that a person can 
gain Heaven without Christ simply 
by being a Jew makes the creation 
of Christianity superfluos at best 
and makes a mockery of Christ's 
sacrifice and the sacrifice of the 
Christian martyrs. 

REVOLT FROM THE BOTTOM UP 

What possible meaning or impor­
tance has Christianity if one can 
be saved by conversion to Judaism? 
The utter absurdity of the conces­
sions bore heavily on the shoulders 
of conscientious Catholics. and 
rev.alt brewed up from below. It is 
always the little people who first 
resist Jewish tyranny. They do not 
have power or position to lose and 
are less corrupted than their 
"leaders." In this case the back­
lash began with a handful of Car­
mel ite nuns in a convent in Ausch­
witz, Poland. 

The Jews claim that 2 million 
people died at Auschwitz in German 
gas. chambers during World War II 
(though the Washington Post just 
upped it to 4 million - 8/28/89 
p.A19.) The Catholic Church went 
along with this lie just as it 
abided similar lies about Dachau. 

See Page 2 
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Catholic Backlash Stuns Jews 
Buchenwald, and Bergen-Bel sen be­
fore Jewish historians were forced 
by Revisionist proofs to give up 
these as death camps. The Church 
had priests and representatives in 
all of the German concentration 
camps and it knows the ·trut~ It is 
a wonderful irony that once the 
Catholic Church became involved in 
supporting this great historical 
lie that the Jews turned it against 
the Catholics and compelled them to 
apologize for not trying to stop 
something that did not happen. The 
Popes would have done we 11 to heed 
Martin Luther's The Jews and Their 
Lies for they would not have gotten 
caught up in the Alice in Wonder-
1 and world of Jewish historical 
reality. The problem for liars is 
that sooner or later they get en­
tangled in their own web. This has 
happened over and over to the Jews 
and their supporters, and it will 
happen again and again until the 
Jews are isolated forever from the 
rest of mankind. 

NUNS REFUSE 

In one of its many concessions 
to the Jews, the Catholic Church 
agreed to remove the Carmelite nuns 
from Auschwitz. But the nuns re­
fused to go, after all The Lie 
tells us that not just Jews but 
Catholic Poles were also extermi­
nated at Auschwitz. Bureaucrats 
often attempt to defeat the will of 
their superiors by endless foot­
dragging and this is what happened 
in Poland. 

The head of the Carmel ite Order 
announced that it could take as 
long as eight years· to bu_ild a new 
interfaith center for the nuns, and 
this sent the Jews into a rage. The 
Jewish media in Amer,ca brought its 
guns to bear on the Church. New 
York Rabbi Avraham Weiss was quoted 
as saying that the convent was a 
"desecration of the Jew's memor­
ies." The good rabbi flew to Poland 
and had more to say, a 11 of which 
was duly reported in the Jewish­
controlled press. He claimed that 
the convent was inappropriate be­
cause of the Vatican's failure to 
speak out against the Holocaust 
during the War. 

Weiss and six other Jews scaled 

the seven foot fence around the 
convent "to talk to the nuns" 
whereupon they were splashed with 
cold water, beat up and thrown off 
the grounds by Catholic workers. 
Weiss returned with 83 reinforce­
ments but found that 200 Poles had 
arrived to protect the nuns. Anti- • 
Semitic leaflets entitled "Who 
Really Controls Solidarity'' circu­
lated amongst the Poles. (See the 
May89 Nationalist on Jewish control 
of Solidarity.) Fortunately for the 
Jews, the Polish police showed up 
to protect them. 

The Archbishop of Cracow, Cardi­
nal Macharski, then announced that 
the interfaith center was canceled 
and that the nuns would stay at 
Auschwitz, citing malicious attaEks 
in the "Western" press against the 
Church as his reason. And Poland's 
primate, Cardinal Jozef Glemp, ac­
cused the Jews of violating Po­
land!s sovereignty. He said that 
the seven Jews "did not kill nuns 
or destroy the convent only because 
they were•stopped." Glemp called 
upon the Jews to stop their anti-
Polish campaign and to stop speak­
ing to the Poles "from the position 
of a nation raised above all oth­
ers." Kalman Sultanik of the World 
Jewish Congress immediately criti­
cized Gl emp saying his statement 
was "grotesque and hate-filled ... 
and reveals that an ugly vein of 
anti-Semitism runs through the Po­
l is h church." 

TURNAROUND OF THE POPE 

The pressure on Pope John Paul 
II from his homeland must have been 
acute because in his weekly general 
audience on August 2nd he said that 
God's covenant with the Jews had 
been broken because of their re­
peated infi de 1 ity, thus returning 
to the traditional and only sensi­
ble position on the matter. The 
Anti-Defamation League of B'nai 
B'rith shot off a bitter letter to 
the Holy See's Commission for Reli­
gious Relations with Hebraism de­
manding an "urgent clarification of 
the matter so that we may demon­
strate to the world that the clock 
of Catholic-Jewish relations has 

The Nationa 1 i st. Septe■ber 1989 

r--------------, 
SUBSCRIBE 

I 
I 
I 

let us 11a i l The Nationalist di- I 
rectly to you each ■onth. Send I 
your subscription to: I 

NDF. P.O. Box 30505. Knoxville.I 
TN 37930. I 

Naae:. _________ _ 

Address. _________ _ 

Subscription Rates: USA - $15 
for 12 issues; Foreign - $20 
International Money Order for 
12 issues. 

I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 
I 

1--------------~ 
not been tragically set back." The 
letter reminded the Pope that he he 
seemed to be reversing the position 
he took in Mainz, Germany in 1980. 

So much for the "new relation­
ship." As Nietzsche said the Jews 
are arrogant in victory, and cring­
ing in defeat. They thought they 
had the Church on the run, and so 
it seemed as the Pope conceded to 
one impossible demand after anoth­
e~ But, as always, the Jews over­
played their hand. The Church 
learned, once again, that there is 
no compromise with the Jews, only 
domination or submission. GG 

The lationalist welco11es 
111anuscripts of articles 
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as well as letters to the 
Editor. No pay■ent fs 
■ade for articles pub­
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Disgusting Excess at 

Forbes Birthday Bash 

Billionaire Malcolm Forbes sp~nt 
months planning his own 70th birth­
day party. He invited 600 of his 
"closest friends" to his palace in 
Tangier, Morocco, and flew them in 
from New York on a rented Concorde 
and two 747s. Naturally, customs 
checks were dispensed with. The 
King of Morocco provided hundreds 
of soldiers to dance in place as 
the guests passed to enter Forbe's 
pa 1 ace and then to give riding and 
shooting exhibitons. Inside were 
belly dancers and $1 million in 
food and alcohol (which must have 
pleased the Moslem fundamentalists 
in Morocco - the Koran forbids the 
drinking of alcohol.) 

Who are some of Malcom's good 
buddies? Liz Taylor, Bill Buckley, 
Robert Trump, Lee Iacocca, and a 
whole host of rich Jews including 
press magnates Katherine Graham, 
Morton Zuckerman, Robert Max we 11, 
Rupert Murdoch, etc., etc., etc. 

And how do we know about Forbes' 
quaint little $2 million bash? It 
seems he also invited 110 journa­
lists. That's right, he wanted to 
make sure that those who can barely 
afford a birthday cake and birthday 
present for their children would 
have their noses rubbed in it. 

We want to thank all of you who 
have donated thus far to the Tech­
nology Fund. We have now purchased 
an IBM-compatible 40 ■egabyte hard­
disc computer. Another supporter 
has donated desk-top publishing 
software. But we still need a laser 
printer. preferably an HP Postscipt 
or compatible. Once we have this 
laser printer we can begin desk-top 
pub 1 i shing everything we put out. 
So keep those contributions coming 
in. 

When Marie Anoinette was told 
that the French people did not have 
enough bread to eat, she replied, 
"Then let them eat cake." When 
Forbes was asked about the proprie­
ty of such a pompous gathering, he 
replied that it was a business 
expense. You got it - he wants us 
to pay for his decadence through 
tax deductions. He makes it easy 
for us to understand the mindset 
of the Parisians who demanded 
Marie's head. 

THE CAPITALIST SELF-INTEREST ETHIC 

Ma lco 1 m Forbes personifies our 
primary enemy - the White capital­
ist who has abandoned his people 
for persona 1 profit, prestige and 
power. He is bright, articulate, 
personable, well-mannered and com­
pletely self-interested. He and his 
ilk do not give a damn about their 
people, their race or their nation. 
The White capitalist will continue 
to import millions of colored immi­
grants for cheap labor while 6 
mil lion Whites remain unemployed. 
He does not care that Whites will 
become a minority in this country 
in just 70 years. Forbes knows he 
could have used that $2 million to 
set up a factory in America that 
would have provided permanent em­
ployment for some of our jobless 
and an income for their families, 
or at the very least he could have 
spent the money on a party in Amer-

Technology 

Fund 

Appeal 

$5000 

$2500 

Please give as ■uch as you can 
each 110nth. 

Enclosed is ■y check for the 
Technology Fund in the a■ount of: 

()$10 ()$20 ()$50 ()$100 ()Other 

Make checks payable to: 
NOF, P.O. Box 30505, Knoxville, 

TN 37930. 

• Page 3 

ica so that some of it would have 
trickled down to the Americans that 
need it. 

But Forbes does not care about 
America or Americans. When this 
country goes down the tubes, he 
will simply transfer his wealth to 
someplace more comfortable, just as 
the British capitalists transferred 
their money to America thereby 
accelerating Britain's decline - a 
permanent degeneration which that 
self-same "elite" had caused but 
never paid for. Forbes is a traitor· 
to his race and a traitor to his 
nation, and in that he is all too 
typical of his class. GG 

Quotes of Importance 

A quote from Huey Long's 83-
year-ol d father, given to a nor­
thern reporter in 1935, illustrates 
just how deep run the roots of 
alienation in America: 

"Didn't Abraham Li nco 1 n free the 
niggers and not give the planters a 
dime. Why shouldn't Huey take the 
money away from the rich and still 
1 eave 'em plenty? Abe Li nco 1 n freed 
the niggers without a price. Why 
shouldn't the White slaves be 
freed, and their masters left all 
they can use? 

"Maybe you're surprised to hear 
talk like that. Well, it was just 
such talk that my boy was raised 
under and that I was raised unde~ 
My father and my mother favored the 
Union. Why not? They didn't have 
slaves. They didn't even have de­
cent land. The rich folks had all 
the good land and all the slaves -
why, their women didn't even comb 
their own hair. They'd sooner 
speak to a nigger than a poor 
White. They tried to pass a law 
saying that only them as owned land 
could vote. And, when the war come, 
the men that owned ten slaves 
didn't have to fight. 

"There wants to be a revolution, 
I tell you. I seen this domination 
of capital, seen it for seventy 
years. What do these rich fol ks 
care for the poor man? They care 
nothing - not for his pain, his 
sickness nor his death. And now 
they're talking again about keeping 
the poor folks from voting - that 
same tal~ I say there wants to be 
a revolution." 
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Justice Still 
Denied in Utah 
There only 12,000 Blacks living 

in Utah (population 1.7 million), 
yet the most heinous crime in the 
history of the state was committed 
by Blacks 15 years ago and to this 
day emotions run high on the case 
because justice is still to be 
done. In 1974, two Black' men en­
tered the Ogden Hi-Fi Shop to rob 
it. But they took time out to pour 
Drano plumbing solvent down the 
throats of four White people and 
taped their mouths shout, after 
which one of the robbers shot three 
of the victims to death. 

The NAACP and other "civil 
rights" groups rushed to the de­
fence of the Blacks. Expensive 
legal manuevering delayed the exe­
cution of the shooter,· Pierre Dale 
Selby, until 1987. The other Black, 
William Andrews, is still on death 
row and the NAACP is still solidly 
behind him saying that if he were 
White he would not have received a 
death sentence for simply forcing 
four people to drink Drano, taping 
their mouths shut and participating 

William Andrews on Death Row. 
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in their murder. Apparently, Blacks 
do not find this sort of activity 
particularly heinous, and certainly 
the level of violence and brutality 
in Black countries can hardly be 
conceived of by Whites. For ex­
ample, though the U.S. has the 
highest murder rate in the indus­
trialized world (49% of all murders 
in America being committed by 
Blacks and another 13% by Hi span­
i cs), our murder rate cannot com­
pare with that of Black Africa. 
Kenya's murder rate is 7 times that 
of the U.S., and Nigeria's murder 
rate is 8 times that of the U.S. 
(see to Patterns in Crime published 
by the MacMillan Co. in 1984.) 

As the colored population of the 
U.S increases by leaps and bounds 
each year, certainly it will not be 
long before the violence in America 
reaches African levels. But for now 
we judge brutality according to 
White standards and the people of 
Utah are outraged everytime the 
execution of William Andrews is 
delayed. 

James Gillespie, president of 
the NAACP in Ogden, complains that 
Blacks have been harassed through­
out the state since the murders, 
and he blames the racism of the 
Mormon Church for the attitudes of 
Blacks toward Whites. Apparently 
the genetic differences between the 
races and the behavior of Blacks 
have nothing to do with the prob­
lem. 

The Mormon Church did preach 
Whit~ racialism until the 1960s. 
But it has since betrayed the White 
race and now preaches multiracial­
ism as do all the other convention­
al Christi an churches. The Mormon 
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Church has even concentrated on 
efforts to recruit Blacks and other 
races into the religion. But what 
the Church cannot change is the 
instinct within all of us to love 
our own kind, and hate those who 
would des troy our kind. In modern 
America it is legitimate for 
Blacks, Indians and Jews to prac­
tice this sort of racialism but 
illegitimate for Whites or any 
White institution to do so. And the 
White churches, political parties, 
corporations, etc. are so corrupt 
that they are willing to see our 
Race die rather than fight the 
hypocrisy. But the White people 
themselves are constantly being 
reminded of the true nature of 
these other races by their acts 
against us, and someday the White 
people will rise against the so­
called leaders who have taken us 
down the road to destruction. GG 

NOF MOVES HQ TO KNOXVILLE 

The National De■ocratic Front 
will shortly be ■oving its national 
headquarters to Knoxville, Tennes­
see. Begiming October 1, 1989, our 
new ■ailing address will be P.O., 
Box 30505, Knoxville, TN 37930 and 
our phone will be (615) 694-7744. 
In 1992 the NDF will run a candi­
date for Congress in the Knoxville 
Di strict. The present Congress■an 
is John Duncan, a Republican who 
first won his seat in 1988. Our 
efforts in Knoxville will be con­
centrated toward winning this seat 
in Congress and building a local 
political base there fro■ which we 
can expand. 
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Bush Selects 
His Token Black 

President Bush has selected Gen­
eral Colin Powell as the token • 
Black for his Cabinet. Powell will 
become the Chairman of the Joints 
Chief of Staff. Our Presidents, 
especially the Republicans, really 
do not like to have too many Blacks 
around the corridors of power, but 
a few tokens are necessary to keep 
the press qui et ( though there are 
even fewer Blacks in media board­
rooms than in government.) 

The problem is the general inep­
titude of the Black race. Reagan's 
token Black, for example, was Sam­
uel Pierce who is now in hot water 
for wrecking HUD. Before Pierce the 
wheels of corruption ran smoothly 
at HUD, af'ter he arrived nasty 
things began· to appear in the 
press. He just did not know how to 
grease the machinery properly. 
Washington satirist Mark Russell 
remarked that when Reagan was asked 
recently about Pierce and his dif­
ficulties, Reagan replied that he 
did not want to comment because he 
had never met the man. This is 
probably not far from the trut~ 

Just because the White elite 
does not care to work with Blacks 
does not mean that they will not 

force us to do so. The Republicans 
have been just as relentless as the 
Democrats in enforcing laws that 
require us to work with Blacks, to 
sell our homes to Blacks, and to go 
to school with Blacks. They have 
stripped religfous schools and in­
stitutions of their tax exempt 
status for preaching racial loyalty 
and for opposing miscegenation. All 
the while our leaders live in ex­
clusively White neighborhoods (es­
pecially in Washington), they send 
their children to private schools 
and teach them not to marry "be­
neath their class." In fact, Con­
gress specifically exempted itself 
from the "equal opportunity" hiring 
law so that Congressional staffs 
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would not have to burdened with 
Blacks who make up 75S of the popu­
lation of Washington D.C. 

THE BEST HAN 

George Bush chose Powell over 
thirty more senior officers, de­
spite the fact that Powell has very 
little combat or command exper­
ience. We gather that Georgie does 
not expect to need much combat 
advice, and we certainly hope that 
he is right. 

When asked why he selected Powel 
over more senior officers and over 
the objections of the military, 
Bush replied that Powe 11 was the 
best man fo~ the job. Well, you did 
not expect him to be hones~ did 
you? Our politicians are too wedded 
to the hypocrisy to be honest. They 
cannot afford it. Or so they think. 

This is the first time that 
senior military officers have suf­
fered from the plutocracy's racial 
policies. We hope there will be 
much more such "affirmative action" 
in the future. The military must be 
defused in a revolutionary struggle 
if victory is to be bloodless. 
Forced racial integration programs 
and forced multiracial indoctrina­
tion ("sensitivity training") will 
help us achieve this neutralization 
in both the enlisted and officer 
ranks. 66 

NEW AMERICA -The Radical Voice of American Nationalism 

No.< '3.00 

The Struggle for Racial Freedom ... .. -

Tho Off♦nal Of 

THE NATIONAL OEMOCRA TIC FRONT 

New A■erica is the ideological and historical journal of the 
National Democratic Front. It exposes the half-truths, his­
torical lies and hypocrisies upon which the present pluto­
cratic System is based, an~ it reveals and explains the :ter­
nal principles of nationalism that guide the NDF. Our ideas 
are drawn from an historical and scientific analysis that 
fol lows truth wherever it may lead. New A■erica No.4 is con­
cerned primarily with the issue of race: 

On Nationalism. Part IV: Racial Freedo11 This article 
outlines the NDF's official position on Race. Who is in, 
who is out, and why. 

- Books in NDF Review 
Orylongso by John Gwaltney - A most revealing sel'.­
portrait of Blacks and Black life in America. This 
book makes one realize how alien White culture is 
to Blacks, and how different we really are from 
one another. 
The March Up Country by Harold Covington - A critical 
analysis of a book that purports to be a manual 
for White revolutionaries. 

- The Code of National Revolutionary Conduct 

To order your copy of New America No.4 send $3.00 to: 
NDF, P.O. Box 30505, Knoxville, TN 37930 
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Dear Gary, 

Wasn't Napoleon's dream of the 
unification of Europe (mentioned in 
New A ■erica No.4.) in fact in­
ternational ism, the antithesis of 
nationalism and a goal of contem­
porary communist ideology? If New 
America were founded today, would 
yo~ not support the eventual unifi­
cation of an all White European 
continent? If the NDF were to sup­
port such a goal would we not face 
opposition from French Nationalism, 
German Nationalism, Romanian Na­
tional ism, etc.? 

Sincerely, 
Rudolph Streiker 
National Revolutionary 
Pennsylvania 

Editor- You are right in pointing 
out the distinction and potential 
conflict between petit nationalis■ 
and racial nationalism. As racial 
nationlists we wish to see the 
nation become coextensive with the 
race so that race and nation are 
essentially one. Our race is our 
nation. so we ultimately wish to 
see the boundaries of the two coin­
cide and this is the ■essage we 
will preach to all of the White 
peoples of the world. ls this in­
ternationalism? Yes. in a sense it 
is. just as German national i_sm was 
internationalism when Pruss1a. Ba­
varia, Saxony. Austria, etc. were 
sovereign states. But the question 
is largely semantic because it 
resolves itself once unity is achi­
eved. Clans unite into tribes. 
tribes into city-states. city­
states into regiona 1 states. reg­
i ona 1 states into nations. and 
nations into racial nations. All 
are of the same blood and the gre­
ater unity provides the strength 
that the race needs to survive in 
an ever more populace and competi­
tive wor 1 d. The fi na 1 step to ra­
cia 1 nation will take time. and it 
must be achieved step by step. 

LETTERS 
Prussian nationalism was an es­

sential step on the road to Ger■an 

unity. Bismarck used Prussian na­
tionalism in the service of Ger■an 
nationalis■. Yet. he could not have 
attained the union of Germany if 
there had not a 1 ready been a pan­
Ger■an consciousness extent in the 
country. The majority of Germans 
desired unity even though ■ost of 
their leaders feared it because 
their powers would be di ■inished in 
a united state. So too in the White 
■asses is there arising a pan-Euro 
raci a 1 consciousness. A 1 ready many 
of the European nationa 1 i st ■ove­

ments are racial nationalist in 
outlook. and this is certainly the 
case in America. Racial national­
ists ■ust seek to build nationalism 
in their own countries first and 
then use that force to create the 
racial nation. 

A co■mon second language in the 
White nations will greatly advance 
the cause of racia 1 consciousness 
and ulti ■ate unity. The process of 
racial union ■ay take centuries and 
it is likely that the first form of 
the racial nation will be confeder­
ation in which the culture of the 
distinct nations will be protected. 
But gradually these cultures will 
change anyway and beco■e ■ore ho■o­
geneous in most respects. The Goths 
and Franks ruled ■ost of Europe 
after the fall of the Roman Empire. 
Yet the culture of these tribes. 
their songs. customs. traditions. 
11ores. manners of dress. religious 
practices, and languages are almost 
co■pletely forgotten. Only re■nants 
of the■ exist in the ■odern world. 
And this is perfectly natural in 
the continuing development of our 
race. Just as the cultures of the 
tribes deve 1 oped into cultures of 
nations so will the cultures of 
nations develop into the cultures 
of racial nations. And as the cul­
ture of the racial nation gradually 
becomes more ho■ogenous so too wi 11 
its structure change. from confed­
eration to federation and then to 
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unitary state. It is our task as 
racial nationalists to make certain 
that this is the course our history 
follows for there is another way -
the path of fraction and disunity 
that leads to multiracialis■. A■er­
ica and Europe could look like 
India unless it is our way that 
prevails. 

I have given here a brief over­
view of a subject that will be 
treated ■ore thoroughly in the last 
chapter of the •on Nationalis■• 

series in New America. The chapter 
will be entitiled •Toward Terra: 
The Racial Nation.• 

Dear Sirs: 

recently received some i nfor­
mation on the NDF and a copy of The 
Nationalist, and I thank you for 
sending these to me. The NDF is, to 
my knowledge, unique in America. 
Almost every racially nationalistic 
group in this country criticizes 
the Establishment from a right-wing 
approach. However, the NDF offers a 
left-racial critique of American 
society. As I see it, there are 
three main strengths of this left 
racism: 

1. The NDF stresses the need 
for sweeping social reforms to 
accompany racial progress. 

2. The NDF returns economics 
to a prominent position in racial 
thinking. 

3. The NDF is fundamentally 
democratic in nature; hence, it 
supports a form of "racial demo­
cracy" rather than "racial authori­
tarianism." 

The radical stand of the Nation­
al Democratic Front is also ap­
pealing. You seem to realize that 
more than just paper-shuffling is 
necessary to save the White race -
you realize the need for total 
change ..... 
Yours for White Power, 
Phil Santo 
New York 
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SHORT BURSTS -

Why the Poor Stay Poor 

The Kentucky Supreme Court has 
declared the state public school 
system unconstitutional under the 
state's constitution because of the 
enormous differences in funding 
between rich and poor disticts. The 
richest school district spends 
$3186 per pupil while the poorest 
spends only $118 per pupil. The 
suit was brought against the state 
by 66 of the poorest districts, 
most of which are in rural coun­
ties. The NDF's Program of Demo­
cratic Nationalism addresses this 
problem specifically: •Educational 
facilities and teacher competence 
in eleaentary and secondary schools 
will be of equal quality throughout 
the country as the schools will be 
run by the national govern11ent. No 
1 onger wi 11 poor counties have 
educational syste■s inferior to 
that of rich counties. Further. the 
academically talented will be guar­
anteed free university education 
including roo■ and board. with the 
best being educated in top quality 
government universities.• 

Legal Corruption in Beverly Hills 

The next time you see a movie 
star begging you to send money to 
the poor starving children in Afri­
ca, think about this story. The 
city of Beverly Hills hired the 
former Secretary of HUD, ·earl a 
Hi 11 s, to lobby her former agency 
for a favor. The city had borr:owed 
$9.4 million in low-interest loans 
from HUD (and would receive mi 1-
l ions more in rent subsidies) to 
build a low-income housing project 
for the Beverly Hills elderly. But 
once the project was completed HUD 
informed the leaders of the richest 
city in America that, under its 
regulations, the city would have to 
accept non-Beverly Hills residents 
(i.e. coloreds) in the project. The 
mission for Carla Hills was to get 
an exemption for Beverly Hills from 
HUD's regulations. In the end, the 
Black Secretary of HUD under Rea-

gan, Samuel Pierce Jr., persn"a lly 
g~anted the exemption. Beverly 
Hills Mayor Benjamin Stansbury 
said, "In no way did we have any 
implications at all with regard to 
race, creed, color or anything 
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else. [Beverly Hills officials] are 
perfectly willing to have minori­
ties in the housing units. They 
just want them to be Beverly Hi 11 s 
minorities." With such legal cor­
ruption ever available to them, it 
is a wonder that the rich are so 
often caught in acts of illegal 
corruption. 

Hore Legal Corruption 

And speaking of legal 
corruption, an example of the kind 
that greases the wheels of Congress 
on a daily basis came to the 
surface in the growing S&l scanda 1. 
It seems that in 1987 and 1988 
Senator Alan Cranston (D-CA) 
solicited funds from S&l owner 
Charles Keating who was having 
trouble with regulators from the 
Home loan Bank Board. Cranston 
thereupon pressured the Board on a 
number of occasions to lay off 
Kea ting's S&l or al low him to sell 
it. Four other senators also 

participated in this effort and all 
received contributions from 
Keating. Keating gave Cranston 
$850,000 for three "non-partisan" 
voter registration groups, one of 
which was run by Cranston's son. 
Now you understand why men will 
spend a mill ion dollars to run for 
a job whose salary is less than 
$100,000. 

The Jews Are at It Again 

last year Senator Daniel Inouye 
ca me under fire for seeking $8 
million to build a school for North 
African Jews in Paris, France. This 
year Jewish pressure forced the 
Agency for International Develop­
ment (AID) to allocate $3.5 million 
to build two Orthodox Jewish reli­
gious schools in Israel. That 
building religious schools violates 
AID regulations did not bother the 
Jews, but it did bother some AID 
officials who leeked the story to 
the press. Now two influential 
congressmen Rep. David Obey (D-WI) 
and Rep. lee Hamilton (D-IN) have 
put the program on hold. It will be 
interesting to see what happens to 
these two gentlemen in the 1990 
elections. 

Jews Shoot to Kill 

To stop "terrorists," Israel has 
officially authorized its soldiers 
to shoot to kill masked Palestin­
ians both during the day and at 
night. The measure is supposedly 
aimed at underground leaders of the 
Intifada who assassinate collabora­
tors, usually at night. 

No White Men At DNC 

Quote from~the Washington Ties: 
Changing Tradition: With former 
Jesse Jackson aide Ron Brown, a 
black. in line to become Democratic 
National Committee chairman, it 
appears there will be no white men 
in any of the top elected jobs in 
the DNC. 
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NDF 
Videotapes 

No.I Introduction to the NDF -
Meeting on March 22, 1987 with 
speech by Gary Gallo and 
question and answer period. 

No.2 Crossfire - See Gary Gallo 
battle Braden and Buchanan 
on the nationally televised 
show Crossfire. 

No.3 White Unity Day March - The 
_NDF's first march, January 16, 
1988 with speeches by Gordon 
Gray, John Metzger, Tom Metz­
ger and Gary Gallo. 

All videotapes are $15.00 each. 
Make checks payable to NDF, P.O. 
Box 30505, Knoxville, TN 37930. 
Price i~cludes postage and hand­
ling. (VHS only) 

NDF 
Audio Cassette 

Tapes 
Listen to the message of Democratic 
Nationalism on audio cassette tape. 
Please order by number and indicate 
the quantity of each tape ordered. 
Al 1 tapes are $6.00 a piece and 
this price includes postage and 
handling. Make checks payable to 
NDF, P.O. Box 30505, Knox vi 11 e, TN 
37930. 

No.I Introduction to the NDF 
Meeting March 22, 1987 
Speech by Gary Gallo and 
Question & Answer sessio~ 

No.2 The NDF's Program of 
Democratic Nationalism 

No.3 Best of The Nationalist: 
Articles on the Nature of 
Our Plutocracy 

No.4 Best of The Nationalist: 
Articles on the Jews 
and Race 

No.5 Best of the NDF's Internal 
Bulletins 

The Nationalist. September 1989 

WHAT THEN? 
The Department of Education tells us that by the year 2000 Whites 

will constitute a minority in the public schools. Education in America 
is already a joke, what will your children learn then? 

The Census Bureau tells us that by the year 2060 Whites will con­
stitute a minority in America. What then? If you wish to see what life 
will be like for your children's children, then just visit any major 
city that is majority colored. There you will find a corrupt, drug­
soaked, violence-ridden society led by inept Blacks and lying Jews. That 
is what the future will be in America, unless we act now to purge our 
country of its degenerate elements. 

We want to live in a land where trust is the coin of the realm, 
where people care for one another, and where cooperation is the rule 
rather than the exception. Such a life can only exist in a racially 
pure, culturally homogenous nation. Multiracialism leads inevitably to 
endless racial hatred, cultural antagonism and bloody struggle. 

Establishment of separate. completely independent nations for each 
of the races is the only reasonable solution to America's racial dilem­
ma, and this answer requires a political revolution. 

Either we gather the courage to do what is right or our children's 
children will curse us for our cowardice. We of the National Democratic 
Front have the will to fight for our great White Race, and we are 
determined to be seen as heroes by our descendants, rather than as 
cowards. If you are willing to act and sacrifice for your race and 
nation, then you belong with us. 

DISTRIBUTED BY THE NATIONAL DEMOCRATIC FRONT 
P.O. Box 30505 

Knoxville, TN 37930 
(615) 694-7744 

() Enclosed is $2.00 for more information about the NDF. 
() Enclosed is $15.00 for the next 12 issues of The Nationalist, the 

. monthly news 1 etter of the NDF. 

The NDF will be running a candidate for Congress in Knoxville in 1992. 
We are preparing for this effort now. If you wish to help, please con­
tact us at the above address. 


